
Meeting Minutes of the Governor's Council on 

Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment 

Recovery Subcommittee 

January 4, 2023, Approved 

Attendees: 

Joe Deegan, Jon Dower (chair), Fran Gray, Justin Holmes, Mark Jackson, Raj Masih, Stephanie 

Stout, Destiny Williams 

Opening: 
Jon Dower (chair) provided welcome and opening remarks of this meeting of the Governor's 

Council on Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment, Recovery Subcommittee. The meeting 

was called to order on Wednesday, January 4, 2023 and was conducted by Zoom conference. A 

quorum was present to approve December meeting minutes. Stephanie made the motion to 

accept the minutes and Joe seconded the motion. The purpose of the meeting was to address 

work group progress and review and plan to implement 2023 priority strategies and KPIs. 

Agenda Items 
2023 Priority Strategies and KPIs: 

 Joe noted that his work group recently presenting, and they are currently in the process of 

planning another meeting. 

 Jon’s KPI worked with stakeholders to create a one-page legislative agenda to be dispersed 

before legislative session over the past 3 months. He will relay to the subcommittee. 

 Amber’s group is working on changing the language of KPIs and better target the intent of 

the strategy. All completion dates were pushed to 2023.  

Goal 1 

 Strategy 2, KPI 1: The subcommittee will provide a one-page document to inform individuals 

with SUDs in behavioral healthcare setting the risks and the benefits of engaging in treatment 

(therapy, medication, etc.) 

 Strategy 2, KPI 2: Revised for further focus on working with MCOs with more measurable 

goals. 

Additional Business: 

 The subcommittee discussed keeping key stakeholder presentations monthly, but keeping a 

strict 15-minute time frame. Jon discussed bringing in the ODCP for February’s subcommittee 

meeting to align the state’s goals and the subcommittee’s goals. Subcommittee members 

discussed MotivCare and the Great Rivers System of Care as stakeholders to speak.  

 Subcommittee members discussed the addition of new members to the committee to carry 

out the section of the state plan. Jon suggested that members send invites to potential new 



members to discuss membership.  

Adjournment 
Joe’s work group will be meeting Thursday, January 26th at 2 pm and Amber’s work group will 

connect before the next meeting. Jon closed the meeting by thanking all subcommittee members. 

Stephanie made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Joe seconded the motion. The 

subcommittee will meet again on Wednesday, February 1st, 2023. 


